

Monday, September 15, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

MON-WED By this time, all students should have been trained on Mobileserve, the website in which students enter 15 required service hours by April 30. Please don't wait to enter your hours. If you have already completed any of your service hours, please enter them into Mobileserve as soon as you get them done so you don't forget the details like date, times and supervisor of your service. If you need help entering your hours, please see Mrs. Dawson.

There will be a quick Student Council meeting after school today in the Media Center.

Detention will be held in Mr. Miller's classroom at 2:50 pm today.

Happy birthday today to Nolan M.!



Friday, September 12, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

Hey, Rockets - Get your reading game going! Only three seniors have shared MUST READ BOOKS on the sign up sheets on the bulletin board between Rooms 1 and 2. Thanks to the faculty and staff who have also signed up. Everyone who participates gets their name in a drawing for a \$5 Soap Co Card - for the next 5 weeks...and our first recipient is TALON T.! Read on!

There will be a quick Student Council meeting after school on Monday, September 15 at 2:45 in the Media Center.

September is deemed as National Suicide Prevention and Awareness Month. September 7th – 14th is part of the National Suicide Prevention and Awareness Week. Stars is a local suicide prevention and awareness organization here in Jacksonville, Illinois. People of all ages are welcome to join and help spread awareness of how to help prevent suicide in our community. The organization meets at Central Christian Church every fourth Thursday of the month at 4:30 p.m. STARS hosts their annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event during National Suicide Prevention Week. This year's walk will take place on Sunday, September 14th at 6:00 p.m. at the Jacksonville Downtown Square. Please join us and walk in loving memory of someone who lost their life to suicide. Service hours are available by helping with this event. Sign up on the sign-up sheet outside of the Student Services Office. Get involved. Try to help prevent suicide. Seek, Trust, Ask, Respond, Save – Be a STAR!

There will be no detention or after-school study hall today.

Happy birthday on Sunday to Calla M.!



Thursday, September 11, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

There will be a quick Student Council meeting after school on Monday, September 15 at 2:45 in the Media Center.

September is deemed as National Suicide Prevention and Awareness Month. September 7th – 14th is part of the National Suicide Prevention and Awareness Week. Bullying and cyber-bullying, harassment, and school violence are often leading factors for suicide. Telling someone to harm oneself or take one's life could lead to criminal charges if that act is completed. Be a friend in all situations. Keep the golden rule and treat others the way you would want to be treated. Vow to be kind and respectful. Never keep suicidal plans a secret. Stay with the person at risk and seek help from a trusted adult. Stand up to bullying and **NEVER** join in the act of bullying others. Take the **Trevor Pledge** which states: I pledge to let my friends know they can talk to me. I will berespectful and supportive of everyone regardless of their preferences or differences. I will listen with an open mind and without judgement. I will take what people say seriously. I will check with my friends who may need to talk and help a friend in need by calling the hotline or telling a trusted adult if I think he or she is considering suicide. **Everyone matters. Respond positively to those in need.**

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

Ineligibility will be checked at 3:30 pm today. Please get your assignments turned in early enough to give your teachers time to grade them and enter the grades into Teacher Ease before 3:00 pm today.

Detention will be held in Mr. Rood's classroom at 2:50 pm today.



Wednesday, September 10, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

September is deemed as National Suicide Prevention and Awareness Month. September 7th – 14th is part of the National Suicide Prevention and Awareness Week. Individuals facing depression and suicidal thoughts may find it difficult to ask for help. They could be embarrassed or afraid. If you are having suicidal thoughts or ideation, reach out and ask for help. You might believe or think that the world doesn't need or want you, but it does. Speak up because you are uniquely made by God. No one from before or after you will ever be like you. No one else can play your part. Being part of your school, church, and community helps to build connections and memories. Routt offers a number of clubs, sports, and organizations to join. Ask any staff member and we can get you information on how to join. Together we are stronger. **Ask and we will assist you.**

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

Detention will be held in Ms. Lacio's classroom at 2:50 pm today.



Tuesday, September 9, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

Suicide doesn't discriminate based on race, gender, or age. Watch for warnings signs or social postings indicating that someone is having thoughts of self-harm. Remember, warning signs can be expressed in a variety of different ways. Ask yourself, is this person's actions out of character for him or her? Are they displaying signs of emotional distress or showing impulsive or risky behaviors? Have they made any concerning posts on social media? Individuals who are contemplating suicide don't often seek help due to the stigma associated with suicide. Let's raise awareness not stigma. **Build trust and get help.**

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

The following golfers will be dismissed today at 1:10 pm by announcement:

Easton H.

Eli B.

Jacob B.

Oliver S.

Owen S.

Memphis M.

Talon T.

Detention will be held in Mr. Rood's classroom at 2:50 pm today.

Happy birthday today to Madi M.!



Monday, September 8, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Boys' Golf Team won 2nd place in Virginia's invite on Friday. Eli B. and Jacob B. both won top three individually.

September is deemed as National Suicide Prevention and Awareness Month. September 7th – 14th is part of the National Suicide Prevention and Awareness Week. If you or someone you know is struggling with suicidal thoughts or ideation, you can call the National Suicide Hotline at **988** or text a crisis counselor at **741741**. You can help someone by reaching out and asking if they are okay. Let them know that you are concerned about them. Ask if they want to talk. If they don't want to talk with you, ask if you can get someone else for them to talk to. If someone threatens to take their own life, ALWAYS take them seriously and seek adult help immediately. **You can create hope by action.**

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

Tomorrow is a Routt only Mass Day. We will head over to the church after the 8:07 bell and after attendance and lunch count are taken. Teachers should escort their class to mass tomorrow, and everyone should sit toward the front of the church.

Detention will be held in Mrs. Hall's classroom at 2:50 pm today.

Happy birthday today to Chloe M.!



Friday, September 5, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

WED-FRI To all members of NEHS: There will be a meeting on Tuesday, September 9, at 7:45 in Room 2. All former and new members are expected to attend.

Extra! Extra! Read all about it! All Routt students, faculty, staff - please write the title of one of your "must read" books on the appropriate form found on the bulletin board between Room 1 and 2. Let's encourage one another to READ ON! Every participant gets their name in a weekly drawing.

The Outlet Youth Group Kickoff event is this Sunday at 7:00 pm at the OSS west parking lot. This is a supportive group for all high school students. Come join us for a night of games, treats and fellowship!

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

Today at 2:45, a Student Council meeting for all new members will be held in the Media Center! Come with homecoming theme ideas. Feel free to email Mrs. Mossman with ideas before the meeting.

The following golfers will be dismissed at 11:50 today by announcement:

Eli B.

Jacob B.

Easton H.

Oliver S.

Owen S.

Talon T.

Detention will be held in Mr. Hall's classroom at 2:50 pm today.

Happy birthday on Sunday to Kaden N.!



Thursday, September 4, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

WED-FRI To all members of NEHS: There will be a meeting on Tuesday, September 9, at 7:45 in Room 2. All former and new members are expected to attend.

Extra! Extra! Read all about it! All Routt students, faculty, staff - please write the title of one of your "must read" books on the appropriate form found on the bulletin board between Room 1 and 2. Let's encourage one another to READ ON! Every participant gets their name in a weekly drawing.

TUE-THUR A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run this Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

Tomorrow at 2:45, a Student Council meeting for all new members will be held in the Media Center! Come with homecoming theme ideas. Feel free to email Mrs. Mossman with ideas before the meeting.

The first ineligibility check of the semester will be at 3:30 pm today. Please get your assignments turned in early enough to give your teachers time to grade them and enter the grades into Teacher Ease before 3:00 pm today.

The swim meet scheduled for today has been cancelled so swimmers will not need to leave early.

Detention will be held in Mr. Rood's classroom at 2:50 pm today.



Wednesday, September 3, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

The JV Boys Golf Team won their match against Virginia last night. Wyatt J. won medalist! Congratulations!

WED-FRI To all members of NEHS: There will be a meeting on Tuesday, September 9, at 7:45 in Room 2. All former and new members are expected to attend.

Extra! Extra! Read all about it! All Routt students, faculty, staff - please write the title of one of your "must read" books on the appropriate form found on the bulletin board between Room 1 and 2. Let's encourage one another to READ ON! Every participant gets their name in a weekly drawing.

MON-FRI Driver's Ed Classes at JHS are scheduled to begin September 8 – October 1, Monday through Thursday, from 3:30 until 5:30. You must be 15 years old by November 30 to take the class. Sign up now at JHS. The fee is \$265. If you want to ride the bus to JHS after school for this class, please sign up in the Routt office. If you take driver's ed classroom at Routt, you may take behind the wheel at JHS for \$165.

TUE-THUR A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run this Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

This Friday at 2:45, a Student Council meeting for all new members will be held in the Media Center! Come with homecoming theme ideas. Feel free to email Mrs. Mossman with ideas before the meeting.

Tonight's theme for the volleyball game is Minions. Come out and support our Lady Rockets here at the Dome! The game begins at 6:00.

The first ineligibility check of the semester will be at 3:30 pm tomorrow. Please get your assignments turned in early enough to give your teachers time to grade them and enter the grades into Teacher Ease before 3:00 pm tomorrow.

Detention will be held in Mrs. Cors' classroom at 2:50 pm today.



Tuesday, September 2, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

MON-FRI Driver's Ed Classes at JHS are scheduled to begin September 8 – October 1, Monday through Thursday, from 3:30 until 5:30. You must be 15 years old by November 30 to take the class. Sign up now at JHS. The fee is \$265. If you want to ride the bus to JHS after school for this class, please sign up in the Routt office. If you take driver's ed classroom at Routt, you may take behind the wheel at JHS for \$165.

TUE-THUR A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run this Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th at 6:00 p.m. on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

This Friday at 2:45, a Student Council meeting for all new members will be held in the Media Center! Come with homecoming theme ideas. Feel free to email Mrs. Mossman with ideas before the meeting.

Detention will be held in Mr. Rood's classroom at 2:50 pm today.



Friday, August 29, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

Freshmen, please complete your Freshmen questionnaires and return them to Mrs. Peterson or Mrs. Mossman by the end of the day today!

MON-FRI Driver's Ed Classes at JHS are scheduled to begin September 8 – October 1, Monday through Thursday, from 3:30 until 5:30. You must be 15 years old by November 30 to take the class. Sign up now at JHS. The fee is \$265. If you want to ride the bus to JHS after school for this class, please sign up in the Routt office. If you take driver's ed classroom at Routt, you may take behind the wheel at JHS for \$165.

The family fun festival needs students to help run the games in the games tent. A signup sheet has been sent to your email or see Mrs. Dawson if you need it resent to you. This is a fun way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

TUE-THUR A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th at 6:00 p.m. on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

Detention will be held in the Media Center at 2:50 pm today.

Happy birthday tomorrow to Brooklyn M.!



Thursday, August 28, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

The boys' golf team shot the best team score in recent memory on Wednesday night in a win in Brown County. Jacob B. and Talon T. tied for medalist.

Congratulations to the girls' swim team for their win over ISD. Most improved was Madi M. and MVP for the day was Clarissa E.

Freshmen, please complete your Freshmen questionnaires and return them to Mrs. Peterson or Mrs. Mossman tomorrow!

MON-FRI Driver's Ed Classes at JHS are scheduled to begin September 8 – October 1, Monday through Thursday, from 3:30 until 5:30. You must be 15 years old by November 30 to take the class. Sign up now at JHS. The fee is \$265. If you want to ride the bus to JHS after school for this class, please sign up in the Routt office. If you take driver's ed classroom at Routt, you may take behind the wheel at JHS for \$165.

The family fun festival needs students to help run the games in the games tent. A signup sheet has been sent to your email or see Mrs. Dawson if you need it resent to you. This is a fun way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

TUE-THUR A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th at 6:00 p.m. on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

Detention will be held in Mr. Rood's classroom at 2:50 pm today.

Happy birthday today to Jacob B.!



Wednesday, August 27, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

Freshmen, please complete your Freshmen questionnaires and return them to Mrs. Peterson or Mrs. Mossman no later than this Friday!!!

MON-FRI Driver's Ed Classes at JHS are scheduled to begin September 8 – October 1, Monday through Thursday, from 3:30 until 5:30. You must be 15 years old by November 30 to take the class. Sign up now at JHS. The fee is \$265. If you want to ride the bus to JHS after school for this class, please sign up in the Routt office. If you take driver's ed classroom at Routt, you may take behind the wheel at JHS for \$165.

The family fun festival needs students to help run the games in the games tent. A signup sheet has been sent to your email or see Mrs. Dawson if you need it resent to you. This is a fun way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

TUE-THUR A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

Due to the FFF setup tomorrow and Friday and tear down next Tuesday, please do not park in the staff or senior parking lots tomorrow through Tuesday. Alternate parking is across the street from the Routt entrance on College.

MON-WED The annual "Walk Out of the Darkness" event is scheduled for Sunday, September 14th at 6:00 p.m. on the square. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. with music, a speaker, and end with the walk. **Service hours** can be earned by helping set up the event, assist with sidewalk chalk, luminary bags, face painting, etc. Sign up in Student Services outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office. This is a great way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

The golf team will be dismissed at 2:00 today by announcement. Please do not leave class until the announcement is made.

Detention will be held in Mrs. Arendt's classroom at 2:50 pm today.



Tuesday, August 26, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

Freshmen, please complete your Freshmen questionnaires and return them to Mrs. Peterson or Mrs. Mossman no later than this Friday!!!

MON-FRI Driver's Ed Classes at JHS are scheduled to begin September 8 – October 1, Monday through Thursday, from 3:30 until 5:30. You must be 15 years old by November 30 to take the class. Sign up now at JHS. The fee is \$265. If you want to ride the bus to JHS after school for this class, please sign up in the Routt office. If you take driver's ed classroom at Routt, you may take behind the wheel at JHS for \$165.

The family fun festival needs students to help run the games in the games tent. A signup sheet has been sent to your email or see Mrs. Dawson if you need it resent to you. This is a fun way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

TUE-THURS A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

Due to the FFF setup this Thursday and Friday and tear down next Tuesday, please do not park in the staff or senior parking lots Thursday through Tuesday. Alternate parking is across the street from the Routt entrance on College.

Tonight's theme for the volleyball game is Camo/Country (jungle). Come out and support our Lady Rockets here at the Dome! The game begins at 6:00.

Detention will be held in Mr. Rood's classroom at 2:50 pm today.



Monday, August 25, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

MON-FRI Driver's Ed Classes at JHS are scheduled to begin September 8 – October 1, Monday through Thursday, from 3:30 until 5:30. You must be 15 years old by November 30 to take the class. Sign up now at JHS. The fee is \$265. If you want to ride the bus to JHS after school for this class, please sign up in the Routt office. If you take driver's ed classroom at Routt, you may take behind the wheel at JHS for \$165.

The family fun festival needs students to help run the games in the games tent. A signup sheet has been sent to your email or see Mrs. Dawson if you need it resent to you. This is a fun way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

TUE-THURS A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

Tomorrow is a Routt only Mass Day. We will head over to the church after the 8:07 bell and after attendance and lunch count are taken. Teachers should escort their class to mass tomorrow, and everyone should sit toward the front of the church.

Due to the FFF setup this Thursday and Friday and tear down next Tuesday, please do not park in the staff or senior parking lots Thursday through Tuesday. Alternate parking is across the street from the Routt entrance on College.



Friday, August 22, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

Driver's Ed Classes at JHS are scheduled to begin September 8 – October 1, Monday through Thursday, from 3:30 until 5:30. You must be 15 years old by November 30 to take the class. Sign up now at JHS. The fee is \$265. If you want to ride the bus to JHS after school for this class, please sign up in the Routt office. If you take driver's ed classroom at Routt, you may take behind the wheel at JHS for \$165.

Student Council elections will be held next week. Mrs. Mossman will be at lunch with nomination forms today for anyone wanting to run for an office.

The family fun festival needs students to help run the games in the games tent. A signup sheet has been sent to your email or see Mrs. Dawson if you need it resent to you. This is a fun way to earn toward your required 15 student service hours due April 30!

Routt will be hosting a food drive for the Jacksonville Food Bank next Monday. See flyers for details. If you have any questions, ask Mr. Rood. Please bring donations to the tables in the lobby.

EXTRA! EXTRA! READ ALL ABOUT IT! Good morning, Rockets. This is Hayden H., secretary of NEHS. Our NEHS chapter is inviting all students, faculty and staff to record an ALL-STAR, MUST-READ book on the appropriate class sheet found on the bulletin board between Rooms 1 and 2. Write your name, the title and the author of the book that is your HIGH recommendation. Every Friday in the first quarter, the name of someone who participates will be drawn out for a small prize. Let's make this a reading year! Read on!

TUE-THURS A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

If you park a vehicle on campus, you must have a parking tag hanging from your rear-view mirror to identify your vehicle. Sophomores, juniors and seniors, please click on the link sent to your email to complete a short survey about your vehicle ID card. If you did not receive it, please let Mrs. Dawson know. We will start checking vehicles today. Please make sure you have your vehicle ID card in your car by TODAY!

Happy birthday today to Owen S.!



Thursday, August 21, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

EXTRA! EXTRA! READ ALL ABOUT IT! Good morning, Rockets. This is Hayden H., secretary of NEHS. Our NEHS chapter is inviting all students, faculty and staff to record an ALL-STAR, MUST-READ book on the appropriate class sheet found on the bulletin board between Rooms 1 and 2. Write your name, the title and the author of the book that is your HIGH recommendation. Every Friday in the first quarter, the name of someone who participates will be drawn out for a small prize. Let's make this a reading year! Read on!

TUE-THURS A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

If you park a vehicle on campus, you must have a parking tag hanging from your rear-view mirror to identify your vehicle. Sophomores, juniors and seniors, please click on the link sent to your email to complete a short survey about your vehicle ID card. If you did not receive it, please let Mrs. Dawson know. We will start checking vehicles TOMORROW. Please make sure you have your vehicle ID card in your car by TOMORROW.

Congratulations on keeping the hallway and lockers clean, neat and organized last week! As a reward, tomorrow students may wear non-tattered jeans and tennis shoes with Routt spirit wear on top.



Wednesday, August 20, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

The boys' golf team won their match against Griggsville-Perry. Eli B. won medalist.

EXTRA! EXTRA! READ ALL ABOUT IT! Good morning, Rockets. This is Hayden H., secretary of NEHS. Our NEHS chapter is inviting all students, faculty and staff to record an ALL-STAR, MUST-READ book on the appropriate class sheet found on the bulletin board between Rooms 1 and 2. Write your name, the title and the author of the book that is your HIGH recommendation. Every Friday in the first quarter, the name of someone who participates will be drawn out for a small prize. Let's make this a reading year! Read on!

A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

If you park a vehicle on campus, you must have a parking tag hanging from your rear-view mirror to identify your vehicle. Sophomores, juniors and seniors, please click on the link sent to your email to complete a short survey about your vehicle ID card. If you did not receive it, please let Mrs. Dawson know. We will start checking vehicles THIS FRIDAY. Please make sure you have your vehicle ID card in your car by FRIDAY.

Congratulations on keeping the hallway and lockers clean, neat and organized last week! As a reward, THIS FRIDAY, students may wear non-tattered jeans and tennis shoes with Routt spirit wear on top.



Tuesday, August 19, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

EXTRA! EXTRA! READ ALL ABOUT IT! Good morning, Rockets. This is Hayden H., secretary of NEHS. Our NEHS chapter is inviting all students, faculty and staff to record an ALL-STAR, MUST-READ book on the appropriate class sheet found on the bulletin board between Rooms 1 and 2. Write your name, the title and the author of the book that is your HIGH recommendation. Every Friday in the first quarter, the name of someone who participates will be drawn out for a small prize. Let's make this a reading year! Read on!

A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

ALL LAPTOP COMPUTERS MUST BE KEPT IN THE CASE unless you are using them for class. If your laptop is found out of your case, it could result in a detention. Please be careful with your laptops! The first replacement laptop is free. After that, it is a \$50 charge per new laptop.

If you would like a bookmark/ruler for your handbook, please see Mrs. Dawson.

If you park a vehicle on campus, you must have a parking tag hanging from your rear-view mirror to identify your vehicle. Sophomores, juniors and seniors, please click on the link sent to your email to complete a short survey about your vehicle ID card. If you did not receive it, please let Mrs. Dawson know.

Reminder to freshmen and new students, if you are called out of class to leave for an appointment, you must sign out in the main office before you leave school.

We ask that you please turn your cell phone all the way off before placing it in the cell phone cabinet.

Please close your locker when you are finished with it and nothing is to be placed on top of lockers. Detentions will be given if you leave your laptop on top of the lockers or if it is left unattended anywhere in the school. Remember, all lockers should be closed when not in use.

Congratulations on keeping the hallway and lockers clean, neat and organized last week! As a reward, THIS FRIDAY, students may wear non-tattered jeans and tennis shoes with Routt spirit wear on top.

Happy birthday today to Madi W.!



Monday, August 18, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

EXTRA! EXTRA! READ ALL ABOUT IT! Good morning, Rockets. This is Hayden H., secretary of NEHS. Our NEHS chapter is inviting all students, faculty and staff to record an ALL-STAR, MUST-READ book on the appropriate class sheet found on the bulletin board between Rooms 1 and 2. Write your name, the title and the author of the book that is your HIGH recommendation. Every Friday in the first quarter - starting next week - the name of someone who participates will be drawn out for a small prize. Let's make this a reading year! Read on!

A student service opportunity is available to help ISD with their Tiger 5K Color Run on Thursday, September 4 at the ISD Track. If you are interested, please arrive by 5:30 pm on September 4.

ALL LAPTOP COMPUTERS MUST BE KEPT IN THE CASE unless you are using them for class. If your laptop is found out of your case, it could result in a detention. Please be careful with your laptops! The first replacement laptop is free. After that, it is a \$50 charge per new laptop.

If you would like a bookmark/ruler for your handbook, please see Mrs. Dawson.

There will be no swim practice today.

If you park a vehicle on campus, you must have a parking tag hanging from your rear-view mirror to identify your vehicle. Sophomores, juniors and seniors, please click on the link sent to your email to complete a short survey about your vehicle ID card. If you did not receive it, please let Mrs. Dawson know.

Reminder to freshmen and new students, if you are called out of class to leave for an appointment, you must sign out in the main office before you leave school.

We ask that you please turn your cell phone all the way off before placing it in the cell phone cabinet.

Class schedule changes must be made by the end of the day today. Schedule change forms are available outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office.

Please close your locker when you are finished with it and nothing is to be placed on top of lockers. Detentions will be given if you leave your laptop on top of the lockers or if it is left unattended anywhere in the school. Remember, all lockers should be closed when not in use.

Congratulations on keeping the hallway and lockers clean, neat and organized last week! As a reward, THIS FRIDAY, students may wear non-tattered jeans and tennis shoes with Routt spirit wear on top.

We have a lost light blue Stanley cup in the lost and found. Please claim it if it is yours!

Hope you had a nice birthday yesterday, Shaurya S.!



Friday, August 15, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

EXTRA! EXTRA! READ ALL ABOUT IT! Good morning, Rockets. This is Claire B., president of NEHS. Our NEHS chapter is inviting all students, faculty and staff to record an ALL-STAR, MUST-READ book on the appropriate class sheet found on the bulletin board between Rooms 1 and 2. Write your name, the title and the author of the book that is your HIGH recommendation. Every Friday in the first quarter - starting next week - the name of someone who participates will be drawn out for a small prize. Let's make this a reading year! Read on!

ALL LAPTOP COMPUTERS MUST BE KEPT IN THE CASE unless you are using them for class. If your laptop is found out of your case, it could result in a detention. Please be careful with your laptops! The first replacement laptop is free. After that, it is a \$50 charge per new laptop. If you would like a bookmark/ruler for your handbook, please see Mrs. Dawson.

If you park a vehicle on campus, you must have a parking tag hanging from your rear-view mirror to identify your vehicle. Sophomores, juniors and seniors, please click on the link sent to your email to complete a short survey about your vehicle ID card. If you did not receive it, please let Mrs. Dawson know.

Swim practice time has changed for today. It will be from 2:00 – 3:15 today at the Country Club.

Reminder to freshmen and new students, if you are called out of class to leave for an appointment, you must sign out in the main office before you leave school.

We ask that you please turn your cell phone all the way off before placing it in the cell phone cabinet.

Class schedule changes must be made by Monday, August 18 at the end of the school day. Schedule change forms are available outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office.

Please close your locker when you are finished with it and nothing is to be placed on top of lockers. Detentions will be given if you leave your laptop on top of the lockers or if it is left unattended anywhere in the school. Remember, all lockers should be closed when not in use.

We have a lost light blue Stanley cup in the lost and found. Please claim it if it is yours!



Thursday, August 14, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

All students have been given a laptop case with laptop and temporary student ID, student planner with handbook and separate handbook to give to your parents. Please remove your laminated temporary ID from your case which you will use for your lunch card. You will receive a permanent ID card in a few weeks with your new school photo on it. Please leave your other laminated ID card in the laptop see-through sleeve or front pocket of your case to identify your laptop case. **ALL LAPTOP COMPUTERS MUST BE KEPT IN THE CASE unless you are using them for class. If your laptop is found out of your case, it could result in a detention**. Please be careful with your laptops! The first replacement laptop is free. After that, it is a \$50 charge per new laptop. If you would like a bookmark/ruler for your handbook, please see Mrs. Dawson.

Swim practice time has changed for today and tomorrow. It will be from 2:00 - 3:15 pm both days at the Country Club.

We are on a 2:00 schedule today. We will go to periods 1-6 before lunch. There will be a 2:00 dismissal for the rest of this week. There will be no District 117 bus service at dismissal for the rest of this week. Morning routes will run as scheduled.

Every Friday is a Routt day. Any Routt spirit wear may be worn on top along with uniform pants, socks and shoes. Hoodies are never allowed during the school day.

Reminder to freshmen and new students, if you are called out of class to leave for an appointment, you must sign out in the main office before you leave school.

We ask that you please turn your cell phone all the way off before placing it in the cell phone cabinet.

Class schedule changes must be made by Monday, August 18 at the end of the school day. Schedule change forms are available outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office.

Please close your locker when you are finished with it and nothing is to be placed on top of lockers. Detentions will be given if you leave your laptop on top of the lockers or if it is left unattended anywhere in the school. Remember, all lockers should be closed when not in use.

We have a lost light blue Stanley cup in the lost and found. Please claim it if it is yours!

Happy birthday today to Cannon C.!



Wednesday, August 13, 2025 ANNOUNCEMENTS

Welcome or welcome back ROCKETS to the 25-26 school year!

All students have been given a laptop case with laptop and temporary student ID, student planner with handbook and separate handbook to give to your parents. Please remove your laminated temporary ID from your case which you will use for your lunch card. You will receive a permanent ID card in a few weeks with your new school photo on it. Please leave your other laminated ID card in the laptop see-through sleeve or front pocket of your case to identify your laptop case. **ALL LAPTOP COMPUTERS MUST BE KEPT IN THE CASE unless you are using them for class. If your laptop is found out of your case, it could result in a detention.** Please be careful with your laptops! The first replacement laptop is free. After that, it is a \$50 charge per new laptop. If you would like a bookmark/ruler for your handbook, please see Mrs. Dawson.

We are on a 2:00 schedule today. We will go to periods 1-6 before lunch. There will be a 2:00 dismissal for the rest of this week. There will be no District 117 bus service at dismissal for the rest of this week. Morning routes will run as scheduled.

Every Friday is a Routt day. Any Routt spirit wear may be worn on top along with uniform pants, socks and shoes. Hoodies are never allowed during the school day.

School pictures will be taken tomorrow. Pictures will be taken of <u>all</u> students for student ID cards. **This includes the seniors**. If you want to purchase pictures, you may do so online. Ordering information has been emailed to your parents or see Mrs. Dawson to have the information emailed again.

We are requesting students "dress up in their best" attire on picture day tomorrow. You may wear non-tattered jeans and tennis shoes with a nice top or dress UP as much as you like. **If you choose not to participate in dress up day, you should be in school uniform.**

Teachers - If a student on your roster does not show up to your class, please call the office. They may have an old schedule.

Reminder to freshmen and new students, if you are called out of class to leave for an appointment, you must sign out in the main office before you leave school.

Yearbooks are ready for pickup in the office for students enrolled at Routt for 22-23, 23-24 and 24-25.

We ask that you please turn your cell phone all the way off before placing it in the cell phone cabinet.

Class schedule changes must be made by Monday, August 18 at the end of the school day. Schedule change forms are available outside Mrs. McLaughlin's office.

Happy birthday today to Quinn J.!